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Minutes from Board Meeting 


held October 7, 2006 


  


Innerarity Island Association, INC. 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
OCTOBER 7, 2006 
Minutes 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
Clif Milstead Glenn Barbee Martha Desposito Dick Monish Paul Leardi John Fennell George 
Neff Ray Moody 
 
Clif opened the meeting at 9:03 a.m. Clif expressed condolences to Beverly Walker on death of 
her Sister. Three guests requested to address the Board.  
 
Comments from Membership 
Beverly Walker – Stated she felt the ACC was picking and choosing the covenants they were 
enforcing. Stated she had been lied to and disparaged by members of the ACC.  John made a 
motion that board members be allowed to respond to public comment, second by Paul. Three 
no votes by Dick, Clif, Glenn, motion passed.  Discussion by several board members indicated 
that they did not appreciate Ms. Walker’s accusations, and rejected her comments. Specific 
dialogue dealt with red clay and gazebos. The board requested Ms. Walker to formally file an 
appeal to the board on their gazebo application rejection and she agreed to do so. 
 
Donna Tinker – Stated in her opinion that any IIA member in violation of the covenants not be 
allowed to run for the Board in upcoming December elections. Reviewed the work effort by the 
ACC. 
 
Richard Loudin – Thanked the Board for efforts, thought that we made the transition from 
Developer controlled board to homeowner Board very well. Suggested there were more 
important issues the board should be dealing with. 
 
Clif then called for review and approval of September minutes, but Paul asked where old 
Business and New Business was on the agenda. He then made a motion that Other Old 
Business and New Business be added to the Agenda, Ray seconded the motion. Discussion 
indicated that our agenda was based on request for agenda items by the President, and had 
followed a Committee report format since we began doing business as a board. This process 
allowed us to hear of past actions and address any new business by the Committee in charge 
of the area. Glenn stated this facilitated the keeping of the minutes so as to not have old 
business and new business disjointed from the committee report. Vote all for motion except 
Glenn, passed. Martha requested that a statement be added to the minutes to reflect that other 







than ACC action related to outbuildings other covenant enforcement actions were to proceed. 
Motion to approve the minutes as amended was made by Ray and seconded by John. 
Motioned carried by unanimous vote. 
 
Review of ACC procedures and activities. 
 
Clif made a motion that the standard operating procedure of the IIA Board include compliance 
with Laws of the State of Florida and by-laws of the IIA, Inc. Second by Glenn. Discussion 
centered on this being the understood practice and no such motion was needed. Motion 
defeated, with Clif voting for.  Glenn related his opinion that the board had developed a great 
deal of animosity among IIA members based on the letters and language sent out by Ethridge 
although the form letter had been reviewed and approved by the board. Solution suggested 
that ACC not send any letters requesting improvements to appearance of a lot unless the lot 
owner was in violation of a specific covenant. Ray made a motion that any letter going out from 
the Management Co would be first presented to the Board for review and approval before 
sending. Second by Cliff. Passed by unanimous vote. Discussion then centered on letters 
relating to unkempt lots, and definition of unkempt lot. Dick made a motion to remove unkempt 
lots from responsibility of the ACC and have the Management Co refer directly to Board. 
Seconded by Ray. Paul voted no, Martha abstained, and remainder of board voted yes. Motion 
Passed. 
 
Discussion of preparation for annual meeting of membership. 
 
What constitutes a quorum for change to the Declaration of Covenants? Will be referred to 
Attorney for clarification and guidance, action by President. Discussion indicated that we would 
prefer to mail any change for vote by mail for those who could not attend. Also process for 
proxy needs to be explained and what voting power means.  Need to prepare a proposed 
Budget for next Fiscal Year. Committees will feed requirements to Treasurer, Ray for 
compilation of proposed budget to be presented for review at next Board Meeting before 
submission at the Annual Meeting.  Appointment of a Nominating Committee. John made a 
motion that Chair of the Committee be Ray Moody, members be Bob Mesler and Tom Bender. 
Second by Dick. Approved by unanimous vote.  Date/Time of meeting. Discussion of logistics 
to sign in and qualify number of votes for each attendee at the annual meeting and location. 
Glenn made a motion to move the previously scheduled date/time to Monday night December 
11 at 7:00pm. John seconded the motion and passed with Paul abstaining. Location to be 
determined and included in the annual meeting notice mail out. 
 
Committee Reports and General Discussion: 
 
Roads – Dick Monish made a motion that no sign of any kind shall be displayed on the right of 
way except common road and street signs and the required public notice of a Board or 
Committee meeting. Clif seconded. Passed with unamious vote of Board. 
 
Glenn made a motion from information furnished by Vann Goodloe (not in attendance) that the 
Board approve the purchase of rock to repair the edges of the Causeway in the amount not to 







exceed $750.00 and rental of a bobcat to spread rock NTE $300. Second by Clif. Passed with 
unamious vote of Board 
 
Causeway -Rod reported that his boss had been successful in getting Sundance LLC to agree 
to pay half to place rip-rap rock on their land leading up to where we have already dressed the 
north side of the causeway. Bob Mesler stated he had obtained bids that would do the work in 
the amount of $8000. John made a motion that we approve 50 percent of the $8000 be paid by 
IIA to complete the rock wall on the causeway. Second by Glenn and passed by unanimous 
vote of Board. 
 
Community Lot and Beautification – George briefed board on mowing contract. Indicated the 
current contractor would not renew for next year. We have time to get another contractor. He 
asked for input on frequency of mowing and any other items we felt needed to be included in 
request for proposals. Feedback was that monthly mowing was probably needed from March 
through October. 
 
Paul interjected a question if the meeting was being recorded. Told it was, it was proper for 
anyone to record a public meeting and that had been done last few meetings. He made a 
motion that notification of recording in process be made at start of future meetings. Martha 
seconded, and Clif and Glenn voted no, others yes. Passed. 
 
George thanked Phillip Dobson and Ramsey Green for delivering the Picnic Tables to the 
Community Lot. Glenn made a motion to fund an annual picnic in the amount of $400. 
Seconded by George. Picnic scheduled for noon on Saturday November 4. Passed by 
unanimous vote of the Board. 
 
ACC – John reported that one lot owner on North Shore Court had cleared a lot of everything 
including a lot of big trees and a portion of the greenway with out approval of the ACC. Martha 
made an observation that most times we have no way to enforce violations but in this case we 
could have them restore the greenway before approving their building plans. Glenn made a 
motion that the ACC be empowered to withhold approval of plans until the offending party 
presents a landscaping plan for both their lot and the greenway and completes the landscaping 
of the greenway prior to approval of their plans. Second by John and unanimous approval by 
Board. 
 
John handed out a summary report of ACC actions and status of current violation enforcement. 
 
Other Old Business 
 
Martha requested that she be provided billing statements from the Attorney. She felt that many 
perceived the costs of the Attorney were caused by the ACC and she wanted to find out exactly 
what the costs were. Clif said he would request the Management Co provide copies of the 
statements. 
 
New Business: 







 
Long Range Planning Committee- Paul stated he had given some thought to this role and 
had come up with a process of documenting the charter and actions by each committee in a 
notebook. He handed one out to each Committee Chair and asked they add any information 
that would be useful to the Committee Chair next year and pass it along to that person.  
 
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 1:20 p.m. by Glenn and seconded by John. 
Approval was unanimous.  
 
Respectively Submitted 
 
Glenn Barbee 
Secretary 
  








Minutes from Board Meeting 


held November 19, 2006 


Innerarity Island Association, INC. 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
NOVEMBER 19, 2006 
Minutes 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
Clif Milstead Glenn Barbee Martha Desposito Dick Monish Paul Leardi John Fennell George 
Neff Ray Moody Rod Powell 
 
Clif opened the meeting at 3:00 p.m. 
 
The minutes from the October 7, 2006 Board Meeting were reviewed and motion to approve 
made by Martha Desposito, second by Ray Moody and passed with unanimous vote by Board.  
 
Clif asked if there were any members wishing to speak before the board. No one responded. 
 
Clif reminded the board of the scheduled visit to the Attorney’s office for 3:30 p.m. on Monday. 
Briefly discussed the title issue related to the Causeway and possible courses of action. Will 
discuss alternatives with Attorney. 
 
Reviewed the draft of letter to Membership announcing the Annual Membership Meeting. Some 
discussion on limiting specific issues to be specified in proxy but historically this was not done 
and no method of doing so apparent. Glenn Barbee made a motion that the letter be accepted 
as presented, seconded by George Neff and approved by affirmative vote of all present except 
Paul Leardi voted no. 
 
The proposed 2007 Budget was discussed with a clear need to increase dues for the next year. 
Ray proposed we present an increase to $100 for vacant lots and $250 for improved lots (those 
with houses)at the annual membership meeting. Second by John Fennell and passed by 
unanimous vote. 
 
Nominating Committee reported its recommendation that we present rotating terms and list of 
carryover and new nominees (see attached list). John Fennell made a motion to present to the 
Membership a recommendation to reduce the present size of the board to Seven Directors. 
Seconded by Ray Moody and passed with John, George, Ray, Rod and Martha for and Glenn, 
Paul, Clif, and Dick against.  
 
COMMUNITY LOT  
 
George Neff asked that we acknowledge the contributions of Ramsey Green, Phil Dobson and 







Sue Neff for their efforts in planning and execution of the Picnic. Also thanked Vann Goodloe 
for getting the cooker on loan from Penn Air.  George made a motion that we proceed with the 
bid of $4985.00 by Loftis Marine Construction to build the walkover on the Community Lot. Clif 
seconded the motion and passed by unanimous vote. 
 
ACC related. 
 
John presented a few ongoing issues on architectural compliance with plans previously 
approved but not build out as shown. Asked for general sense of the board on Pilings and other 
issues. Board asked the plans be followed as approved. Board reviewed a list of possible 
Covenant violations noted by the Ethridge and voted to send letters on three of the issues 
noted. 
 
GATE COMMITTEE 
 
Dick Monish reported on gate damage occurring on Oct 31. Reports made to Sheriffs 
Department and Altec had inspected and made an estimate to replace the gate and get it back 
operational for approximately $3300. Dick will see if we can find some other firm to repair the 
gate at less cost. Some discussion of what our Insurance will pay. Do we have $1000 
deductible? Clif will ask Ethridge if they ever collected on our earlier claim related to the 
lightening strike. 
 
ROAD COMMITTEE 
 
Vann Goodloe asked that $130 be approved for purchase of two speed limit signs and one 
community lot sign. Martha made the motion and John seconded. Board approved by 
unamious vote.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:40 p. m. 
 
Respectively submitted, 
 
Glenn Barbee 
Secretary. 
 
 
  








Minutes from  


Annual Membership Meeting 


held December 11, 2006 


 


INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION, INC 
MINUTES OF THE 2006 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
DECEMBER 11, 2006 
 
 
Pursuant to notice addressed to the owner of each lot of the Innerarity Island Association, Inc, 
the annual meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. December 11, 2006 at the Perdido Bay 
Community Center. Clif Milstead, President of the Association, presided over the meeting. A 
quorum was present. Mr. Fayette Dennison represented Innerarity Island Development 
Corporation, with 88 lots. Other lot owners and proxies represented 205 lots. Total lots 
represented were 293. Officers and Directors of the Board were present at the meeting. 
 
The minutes of the previous annual meeting, December 12, 2005 were furnished all attending 
along with the agenda for the meeting, copies of the Cash receipts and Disbursement schedule 
for the fiscal year ending October 31, 2006, and a proposed budget and assessment schedule 
for 2007. There being no corrections or modifications, a motion was made by Glenn Barbee to 
approve the minutes: the motion was seconded and approved by unanimous vote in favor. 
 
George Neff, Chair of the Community Lot and Beautification Committee reported on the 
accomplishments of the committee. These included clearing the community lot, building 
planters at the entrance to the Island, supervising the mowing of rights of way, hosting a 
community picnic, and having a walkover constructed at the community lot to ease access to 
water recreation. George thanked each member of his committee and volunteers for the 
assistance given during the year. 
 
John Fennell, Chair of the Architectural Control Committee, reported on the efforts to clean 
up the Island and gain compliance with the Covenants. He apologized for the unintended 
negative reaction to the letters sent out requesting compliance in that the board reviewed and 
approved the letter and did not realize the language would draw such criticism. He reviewed 
the number of new permits reviewed and approved and ongoing efforts to maintain compliance 
with the Declaration of Covenants and Restrictions. 
 
Vann Goodloe, Chair of the Road Committee, reported on the significant accomplishment of 
paving projects completed during the year, and noted that this depleted several years of 
accumulation of Reserve funds for this purpose and requested favorable consideration of a 
continuing year to year effort in future funding. 
 







Rod Powell, Chair of the Causeway Committee, reviewed the efforts expended to transfer 
ownership and responsibility for the Causeway to the County. He reviewed the MSBU 
(Municipal Services Benefit Unit) procedures whereby following engineering plans the 
causeway would be brought up to County standards and maintained/repaired by the County in 
the future rather than Island Residents being responsible to replace the Causeway in event of 
Hurricane washout or other disaster. This would result in a minimum fee assessed on all Island 
property owners including Townhouse and Russell Bayou lot owners over a ten-year period to 
pay for the initial upgrade if two-thirds of the owners voted for the project. 
 
Dick Monish, Chair of the Gate Committee, related problems of maintaining the gate, 
vandalism, and efforts to minimize the cost of repairs so far. He reiterated plans to move the 
gate had been delayed pending outcome of access to the Town homes being denied off of 
North Shore Drive so we would know where to position the gate. He also gave a wide range of 
estimates received to construct the new infrastructure and need to support the new budget to 
accomplish this in 2007. 
 
Ray Etheridge of Etheridge Property Management went over the delinquent dues and efforts 
including filing additional liens on property to insure collection of the dues.  
 
Ray Moody, Treasurer, reviewed the Cash Disbursements of 2006 and proposed 2007 
Budget. He made a motion to set the 2007 assessments at $250 for developed lots and $100 
for vacant lots. The motion was seconded but did not pass. Tom Conrad made a motion for 
dues of $250 for developed lots and $125 for vacant lots and $1500 road impact fees but it 
failed also. A motion was then made to keep the assessment at the same level as 2006 of 
$200 for developed lots, and $80 for vacant lots, which was passed 
 
A proposal to amend the Declaration of Covenants and Restrictions a Change to Article II, 
Paragraph 17 relating to Detached Buildings was proposed by Don Seiler. This vote was taken 
by written ballot with 114 votes in favor and 179 votes against, it failed. 
 
Clif Milstead then described the Bylaws as related to the election of the Board of Directors and 
presented for a vote the board recommendation of reducing the number of Directors from 
current 9 to 7. This vote failed and a vote to maintain membership at 9 was passed by show of 
hands (paddle) vote. The issue of staggered terms was then described by Clif and the 
membership voted to adopt staggered 2 year terms with the 5 candidates receiving the most 
votes having the 2 year term, next 4 vote tallies receiving a one year term. The nominating 
committee slate of proposed 9 members were Glenn Barbee, Tom Bender, Martha Desposito, 
Sandra Drummer, Clif Milstead, Kip Tinker, Ray Moody, Dick Monish and Ray Powell. The 
following nominations were added from the floor: Ramsey Green, Don Seiler, Peg Gilmore, 
Dale Boyd, Ron Symonds, and Jamie Knowles. Elected to the 2-year term were Glenn Barbee, 
Sandra Drummer. Rod Powell, Ray Moody, and Kip Tinker. The one-year term directors 
elected were Clif Milstead, Tom Bender, Martha Desposito, and Dick Monish.  


There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:15 p.m. 
 







Respectfully submitted: 
 
Clif Milstead, President 
 
Glenn Barbee, Secretary 
  





